



Name _____

The Coastal Redwoods

Coastal redwoods grow on a narrow strip of land forty-seven miles wide. This strip lies along the Pacific Coast from the Oregon-California border south for 450 miles to Monterey Bay, California. This area receives about 100 inches of rainfall and a lot of fog every year. This supplies the moisture vital for the growth of these kinds of trees.

Redwoods developed about sixty-five million years ago. They grew in North America, Asia, and Europe, in areas where the weather was warm and wet year-round. Due to climate change, by three million years ago, only three species of redwoods survived. One is in China, one is along the California coast, and one is found in the California Sierra Nevada mountains.

Redwoods live for a very long time, most living 500 to 700 years. Some specimens are much older. The oldest known tree was 2,200 years old. In contrast, oaks may live for 400 years. Maple trees seldom reach 300 years of age.

Redwoods have thick bark. It does not burn even during wildfires. The bark contains a bitter-tasting chemical that keeps insects from eating it. Redwood roots are unusually strong and wrap around other roots. This makes the trees hard to topple even in high winds. If one falls, it will send up sprouts from its stump.

Redwoods are gigantic. The tallest known one was 378 feet high (about the height of a 38-story building)! Some trunks have a diameter of twenty-two feet or more. It would take sixty adults with outstretched arms to encircle such a tree.

Check Your Understanding

- Which of these is *not* a reason redwoods grow and survive?
 - They get a great deal of moisture.
 - They fall easily.
 - They can grow again by a stump sprouting.
 - Their roots intertwine underground.
- How does the bark protect redwoods?
 - It doesn't taste good to insects.
 - It attracts insects.
 - It does not burn easily.
 - both a and c
- What can you infer about the survival of redwoods now compared to millions of years ago?
 - There used to be many species of redwoods.
 - Much of Earth was wetter millions of years ago.
 - Most climates don't support redwood growth.
 - all of the above
- From the context of the passage, what is the likely meaning of "stump sprouting"?
 - the process of regrowing a tree from a stump
 - the process of planting a stump in water
 - the process of growing grass on a stump
 - the process of growing flowers on a stump

